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Pastor Wiljean traveled to Florida for some much 
needed time off, a visit with my neurosurgeon and 
discuss the vision for 2022 and beyond.


Fishing -  Wiljean remembers having been on a 
tiny boat once in his life but  certainly not  one 
like this and never 
deep-sea fishing.  What 
a hoot!  It was cold, very 
windy on shore and 
finally on the open 
water it calmed down.  
We all had a blast!  
After giving Wiljean 
lessons on fishing he 
was on his own. I 
remember hearing the 
first-mate telling him 
multiple times “I think 
you have a fish on your line, buddy”.  He did 
indeed.  One of his fish was swallowed by a shark 
and a larger battle ensued.  What a blast to see 
that! WE had a great time together with dear 
friends and family.


Spine surgeon - Wiljean has back problems like 
I do. His MRI reveled the area and a plan is in 
place from him to come back to the states for his 
treatment. Praise God!


Vision 2022 - The pandemic has certainly 
caused so much 
disruption to the things 
we think OUGHT to be 
but we know God’s 
OUGHTNESS (new 
word) is supreme. 

Praying now 2023 will 
hold many teams joining 
us again. Preparations 
are underway for 
mission-team 
partnerships to travel to 
Haiti with me. 

Infrastructure needs at the seminary, budgets 
and business plans for sustaining ministry are 
ready as the seminary trains and releases pastors 
and leaders in Haiti to preach and show truth and 
grace..
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The students have elected their president to 
represent them to the board of directors at the 
seminary.  Joseph Decline won hands down in this 
years election.  Joseph’e responsibilities are to 
ensure that living conditions are clean and supplied 
in the dorm and cafeteria, the yard is maintained and 
student activities are available, soccer (football) is 
king!


The students have expressed a concern about the 
lack of space in the dorm rooms.  So many beds 
crammed into three rooms leaves very little room to 
walk and for personal items. Wiljean and I discussed 
this issue among many other infrastructure needs 
during his Florida visit.  THM will be sharing with you 
a prioritized plan for needed buildings soon. 

Thank you for all your support and prayers. We can’t do this without YOU!  


All gifts are tax-deductible and made payable to: 


Thousand Hills Ministry,  PO BOX 950030 Lake Mary, Fl 32795

Thousandhillsministry.org
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